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CITY COUNCIL AGENDA ITEMS 

    To:  Mayor Graham and City Council 

From:  Dennis Sullivan, Director of Public Works 

  Walter Denton, City Administrator 

Date:  March 3, 2014 

Subject: RESOLUTION – Kaskaskia Engineering Proposal – Exit #21, I-64 Water 
Main Relocation 

 
List of committees that have reviewed:  Public Works. 
 
Background:  The plans for the new Exit #21 Interchange on I-64 have been approved 
and the alignment of the new section of Rieder Road calls for relocation of a City of 
O’Fallon water main there.  As the City’s water main is in an established easement, the 
interchange project will have to pay for the relocation.  Kaskaskia Engineering is St. 
Clair County’s Engineering consultant on the interchange, and City staff believe they are 
best qualified to work with the City and County on the relocation.  The County asked the 
City to name a consultant to work with them on the relocation effort.  City staff has been 
told by County staff that the Kaskaskia work in designing the relocation is either 
reimbursable to the City or will paid by the County.  The resolution supporting the 
Kaskaskia proposal is the City’s indication to the County that Kaskaskia is an 
acceptable consultant for the work.  
 
Legal Considerations, if any:  Normal legal considerations when obtaining professional 
services.     
 
Budget Impact: The County will be reimbursing the City of consultant costs or be invoiced 
directly.  Terms of that arrangement are yet to be finalized. 
 
Staff recommendation:  Staff recommends acceptance of the proposal from Kaskiaskia 
Engineering in the amount of $25,170.00. 
 


